Great Snoring Parish Council


Clerk Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  
Tel: 01328 822366 email: greatsnoringpc@googlemail.com 
Present: J Lockhart, S Pannell (Chairman), G Peabody, D Perowne, H Seekings (Vice-Chairman), J Taylor, V Thompson
and one member of the public (NCCllr M Strong arrived late) 
Meeting of Great Snoring Parish Council 
on Thursday 14 July 2016 at 7.00pm in the Social Club
MINUTES
Welcome 
1. Apologies from PCSO J Robotham
2. Declarations of pecuniary interest by the Councillors in any of the items listed below.
· S Pannell declared an interest in item 6 - planning application at Mill House
· J Taylor declared an interest in item 11 as an allotment holder
3. Minutes of the previous Meeting – 12 May, to be approved and signed as a true record.
4. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
· Repainting post box to be followed up
· Dog bin collection back on track
5. The Meeting was temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns they have and for reports from the District and County Councillors and the PCSO.
Police Report: 3 calls: 2 x abandoned car, 1 x theft.

NCCllr M Strong: 
The County Council had agreed a reduced verge cutting schedule to economise and for wildlife and flowers. However because of the extra growth in June this year a full second cut will take place in July/ August. M Strong suggested that the Parish Council could take on the responsibility of verge cutting and get a rebate from the County Council. (D Perowne pointed out that this was irritating to many farmers who had recently had to carry out their own verge cutting for safety reasons.
Parish Partnership Scheme 50:50 for highway improvements was available again this year deadline for applications 16 December.

The County Council and EDP are organising a children’s writing competition to complement the library’s Summer Reading Challenge.

Devolution is open to public consultation. NNDC and others have voted against the deal and the County Council has concerns particularly about the cost of the mayor (which is compulsory), the deputy mayor, cabinet and overseeing group. The County Councillor recommended people to view the debate at County Hall which was available online https://vimeo.com/user8603574.

The Chairman re-opened the meeting.
6. Planning
· To consider proposals from NNDC
· Mill House, The Street ref: PF/16/0614: proposed erection of greenhouse. Plans circulated. SP declared an interest as the property owner. Response no objection submitted 22 June.
· To note decisions made by NNDC
· Mill House, The Street ref: PF/16/0614: proposed erection of greenhouse. PERMITTED.
· The Clerk was asked to follow up the retrospective planning application for the fence at the Manor House.

· To note that affordable housing remains on the Walsingham Estate agenda.

7. Financial business
· To note receipts since previous statement: NNDC: Precept £1,650 and LCTSG £110; Barclays (interest) 41p; HMRC (VAT refund) £172.34.
· To note regular payments since previous statement:
	Salary and on costs (April and May)
	SOs
	288.63

	Scooper Dooper (dog waste collection x 2)
	SOs
	15.84


· The balances on bank statements were confirmed as at 17 June 2016: 
Current account: £1,351.78; Savings account: £3,694.65
· To consider letters / invoices received from the Social Club. It was agreed to write to the Social Club Committee to suggest that representatives meet with the Parish Council Chairman and Clerk to discuss the issues.
· The following payments were approved:
	
	Cheque no
	

	J Otte (expenses carry forward)
	
	

	Norse (grounds maintenance first of two payments)
	100236
	179.00


· To note statement of accounts compared to budget (to date) – to be emailed.
7. The salary increase and new standing order instructions for bank were confirmed.

The National Joint Council (NJC) for Local Government Services has reached agreement for 2016 – 18 National Salary Award:

· New pay scales for 2016 – 17 to be implemented immediately and backdated to 1 April 2016

· New pay scales for 2017 – 18 to be implemented from 1 April 2017

The National Association of Local Councils (NALC) and Society of Local Council Clerks (SLCC) jointly recommend increase in salary scales of all full and part-time clerks employed under the terms of the model contract.
SCP 18 was £9.207 per hour and has been increased to £9.299 per hour from 1 April 2016. (From 1 April 2017 the rate will be £9.392 per hour)
The standing order instructions at Barclays were amended and signed as follows:
Salary: J Otte


25 July 2016


£117.42
25 August and thereafter
£114.24

Pension conts: NPF

25 July 2016


£  33.00





25 Aug and thereafter 

£  32.04
8. Environment 

· Knolls:
· Replacement tree - red hawthorn in churchyard. No comments received in response to note in the newsletter. The Clerk was asked to write to the PCC to suggest the re-instatement of the red hawthorn avenue in the churchyard. It was noted that this would require a faculty.
· Trees on Thursford Road knoll: a tree surgeon with experience of local authority work has been asked to provide a quote for a survey.
· Top Farm buildings. D Perowne declared an interest. It was noted that repairs / rebuilding here was not on the Walsingham Estate agenda for this year as it was not occupied. Concern remained about the state of the listed building and the Clerk was asked to write to the relevant conservation body - Historic England.
· Village working group – suggest date following visit from Highway Rangers
9. Highways: 
· Items to report
· Cutting back growth by road signs

· Church path: overhanging branches, weeds and slippery surface (please leave rusty back fern near the kissing gate).
· Side out pavement at Clevency 

· Manhole cover outside the Social Club covered by surface dressing

· Puddles forming on The Street near the drive for the White House (drain has been raised so water unable to flow away)

· Raised ironworks on The Street outside Dildash House (trip hazard for cyclists)

· Concern about road accidents at the bridge. The Clerk was asked to arrange a site meeting with the highways engineer, D Perowne and G Peabody.

10. Street furniture
· To note that the bottom the village sign post had a bit of rot. However it was pointed out that it had been there for many years, so agreed that no action was needed but should be monitored.
· Kissing gate required some work which S Pannell and H Seekings would see to.

· Parish Clock. The clerk was in communication with the PCC about the faculty. It was hoped that work could start soon.

11. Allotments
· Allotment let to Sam Lidgley: would like to erect two 6m x 3m (x 2m height) polytunnels, to sit parallel to each other. He would then install guttering systems to the sides to collect water into butts at one end. This was approved with the proviso that it would be cleared away before the tenant left.
· Clearing 

· It was noted K White’s allotment had been cleared. The Clerk was asked to write a letter / email of appreciation to his family for such a good job. Thanks to D Perowne for taking the rubbish away.
· The Clerk was asked to contact P Engelhardt to say that if he removes the post and wire fence then that grass can be cut on his allotment.

· Ruts still need to be filed.
· Marking out had been done.
· To consider a response to a claim of right of access (see information attached). J Taylor declared an interest as an allotment holder and resident in Dildash Lane. It was noted that Walsingham Estate had never granted right of access to the land. It was agreed that the Parish Council would write to all the residents in Dildash Lane (backing on to the allotments) to clarify that there is only a permissive access for maintenance of hedges/ fences but no right of way or access on to the allotments from the rear of the properties. A copy would be sent to the Walsingham Estate for their files.
· Request from the Social Club to use Gurney’s Ground if needed for a car boot sale on 24 July. It was agreed to allow the use of Gurney’s Ground, ground conditions permitting and ask for a donation towards the maintenance costs.
12. IT: 
· Broadband at the Club. It was suggested that this could be discussed at the meeting with the Social Club. Wi-Fi was a facility that could be provided by the Parish Council for the community and based at the Club.
· Website. It was noted that G Peabody was happy to upload community information to the village website and also to promote events on Facebook.
13. Parish Council: 

· Annual Parish Meeting on a Saturday afternoon was a success and it was appreciated that Janet Dent provided refreshments.
· Parish Partnership Scheme for highway improvements cost shared 50:50 between the County Council and the Parish.
· Young residents – a suggestion to invite two younger residents to the next meeting to get their views was agreed to be a good idea. The Chairman would make arrangements.
14. Reports from parish councillors
· J Lockhart attended the Dementia Friendly Meeting in Fakenham which was interesting and informative. The first point of contact was First Focus. She would circulate information to councillors and it would be included in the newsletter.
15. Communicating with the village / communication from members of the public
· Archive Day on 7 August in the barn at Mill House
· It was noted with thanks to D Perowne that the problem with flies appeared to be under control this year.
16. Correspondence: mail circulated as usual

17. Any other business for report or placing on the agenda for the next Meeting.
· to explore possibility the Mobile Post Office visiting the village
· village magazine
· event to unify the village
18. To confirm the date of the next meeting at 7 pm in the Social Club Thursday 8 Sept 2016
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Signed: ……………..............................



Date………………..


Chairman


